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Commander Matt Denning is the chief of the Coast Guard Investigations National Center of Expertise 
(INCOE).  He previously served as the assistant chief of the Inspections and Investigations Branch at the Eighth 
Coast Guard District headquartered in New Orleans, Louisiana, and was responsible for prevention program 
guidance for U.S. Coast Guard operations spanning 26 states, including the Gulf of Mexico and the inland 
waterways of the Western rivers.  

Cmdr. Denning was commissioned in the U.S. Naval Reserves in 1998 after graduating from the U.S. Merchant 
Marine Academy in Kings Point, NY where he earned a Bachelor of Science in marine transportation.  He 
worked as an underwriter for Water Quality Insurance Syndicate in Manhattan prior to being commissioned in 
the U.S. Coast Guard in 1999.  His diverse active-duty career includes assignments as the assistant operations 
officer at the Pacific Strike Team (1999-2002), investigating officer at Marine Safety Office New Orleans 
(2002-2004), chief of port security at Sector New Orleans (2004-2006), staff officer at the Fifth Coast Guard 
District Prevention Division (2006-2009) and chief of investigations at Sector Puget Sound (2009-2013).  

Cmdr. Denning holds a Merchant Mariner Credential as a third mate of steam or motor vessels of any gross 
tons upon oceans, as well as a Master of Business administration and finance degree from Touro University 
International.
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